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THE SOUTHWARK SCHOOLS FORUM
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
Thursday 21st January 2016
1.
Attendance and Apologies
See Annex A. 
2.
Declaration of Interests
Members were asked to declare any pecuniary or other interests they might have that were greater than the interests of other members of the Forum in any matter on the agenda for discussion. There were none. 
3.
The meeting was quorate.  

4.
Minutes of the Meeting of a 15th October 2015
 
These were agreed as a true record. 
5.
Matters Arising from the Minutes of 15th October 2016  

a) Commercial Insurance for Maternity Cover – The Clerk reported that several companies were approached to provide a comparison to Southwark’s own in-house scheme – some wanted a great deal of detail about the profile of the work-force before providing any indication of cost. Those that did, it was clear that the level of benefits were not a good as Southwark when compared to premium charged. Mike Antoniou requested details of the companies as Academy’s have to use commercial companies – this was provided outside of the meeting. 
b) Trade Union Facility Time - Details were provided by the Clerk of a phone survey of other London local authorities. At £3.59 per pupil this was about midway between the lowest £1.31 and £6.98.

c)  DfE Consultation on the School and Early Years Finance (England) Regulations 2015 – electronic response made objecting to 2 year funding being based on take-up rather than places. The Clerk reported back on the outcome of the consultation, there were quite few responses made and the DfE had decided that it would proceed with all of its changes including the one the Schools Forum had objected to.

6.
Dedicated Schools Grant – 2016-17 

6.1
Mustafa Salih introduced the report setting out the updated position of the 2016-17 Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) that had been previously circulated. 
6.2
The EFA announced on the 17th December 2016 the Schools Revenue Settlement for 2016-17 was in line with the principles previously reported to the Schools Forum. However, the overall amount of £297.99m was £3.88m higher when compared to 2015-16 and Appendix A to the report showed the detail of the comparisons and highlighted that the reason for the change was an increase in pupil numbers of 537.

6.3
There were still further adjustments to the DSG expected and Appendix B sets out the expected timing of these. There are risks associated with future adjustments which the Local Authority (LA) will need to manage within the current contingency and may impact on the allocation of funding in 2017-18.

6.4
One of the risks is in relation to Special Educational Needs and Disabilities (SEND) where over the years spend has increased putting pressure on the High Needs Block of the DSG. The biggest pressure area being the Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD).  The Chair comments that under the BSF programme a number of schools were to make provision for ADS units and this did not happen in the secondary sector. 
6.5
Regarding Early Years the updated allocation of funding for 3 and 4 year olds which is time-lagged and will feed through to settings as allocations are re-calculated. In other areas the rate per pupil used by the government is as in the previous year and so does not take account of pay inflation and as explained by Sarah Alexander nor the increase in on-costs of both pensions and National Insurance.

6.6
Members asked if anything was known about the government’s proposals to introduce a national funding formula in 2017. The Clerk explained that in fact there was already a national formula, just the rates used for the individual formula factors are determined locally. It is these rates that the government proposes to standardise on so as to equal out the amount received across the country. There will be, as there is now in local government, what is called an Area Cost Adjustment to take account of higher costs in different part of the county – perhaps in line with the areas used for Teachers Pay.

6.7
The government will be consulting over the summer. Mustafa Salih explained that a group of the 40 lowest funded LAs had produced a paper showing the disparity in funding between the highest and lowest LAs which was suggesting a move of around £2000 per pupil away from London.

6.8 
Betty Joseph said that the National Union of Teachers was proposing an open meeting in London to debate this issue and form a pressure group on behalf of London to put forward the extra need that London schools face. She will provide details to the Clerk for circulation to the Schools Forum.
The Schools Forum noted the report.

7.
Provisional Local Authority Funding Formula 2016-17

7.1
This report, previously distributed, gave details of the statutory Funding Pro-Forma for 2016 17 submitted to the EFA along with the funding rates for the Early Years Black and the High Needs Block.

7.2
Mustafa Salih drew Schools Form members’ attention to the fact that £3.6m of reserves was approved by the Schools Forum as a one off addition to the funding distributed in the 2015-16 formula. In addition, there was growth in the DSG of £1.8m and a further release from reserves of £1.9m making a total growth of £3.7m.
7.3
However, it was pointed that the DfE data that has to be used for the formula had showed a reduction in social deprivation. Overall the Income Deprivation Affecting Children Index (IDACI), also known as the child Poverty Index, was showing a step reduction in the highest band, Band 6 from over 1,000 instances in 2010 to only 2 in 2015. The index is updated every 5 years and showed a similar, but not so severe reductions in Bands 5 and 4 but with an increase in the less severe Band 2. Bands 1 and 2 were about the same.
7.4
When this change was applied to the formula it resulted in quite a significant shift of funding. The LA developed two models to attempt to minimise the impact of this change. Firstly Model 1 whereby the overall amount distributed remains the same by directing the growth in funding to the social deprivation rates in the formula and reducing the basic entitlement rates. 

7.5
Model 2 of the formula keeps the basic entitlement rates the same but directs the growth into the rates for Bands 4 and 5 of the formula. 

7.6 
The Local Authority prefers Model 1 as this generates less overall funding turbulence. A number of appendices had been distributed with the report which sets out the impact on the formula rates and also school by school of each model. 
7.7
Detail was also given of the rates applied for De-delegation, the estimated pupil numbers for new and growing schools and that the Minimum Funding Guarantee, as in previous years, applied a floor and a ceiling to protecting losses to schools. Columns BL and Br on Appendix D were the crucial columns that showed the comparison of the impact of both models. 
 7.8
The Chair asked for comments as to which model is preferable. Steve Morrison said that as they had been discussing in the previous item on the agenda the impact of the national change to the funding formula then Model 1 move schools to that outcome i.e.  a reduction in basic entitlement rates.

7.9
Sarah Anderson had concern over the impact any loss would have on the smaller primary schools and especially those who did not have quality financial management support – what assistance could be given?

7.10 
The Chair acknowledged the views put forward but felt that the issue is - what is right for the pupils now, which is what the funding is for.

7.11
The Schools Forum then put the two models proposed by the LA to the vote.


a) 
Model 1: In Favour 
6


 

  Against 
3




  Abstentions 
2


b)
Model 2: In Favour
4




   Against
6




   Abstentions 
1

7.12 
Mustafa Salih said that the LA itself did not have the capacity to divert its own staff and if possible use the budget for supporting the Schools Forum to purchase additional financial support so as to assist schools with setting a balanced budget.

7.13
Funding Rates for the Early Years Single Funding Formula: this was put to the vote; 

In Favour
7




Against

4




Abstentions 
0

7.14
High Needs Funding: this was put to the vote; 

In Favour
8




Against

0




Abstentions 
3

8.
Special Educational Needs & Disability Travel assistance Funding 2016-17
8.1
The Clerk explained that this item on the October 2015 agenda and as set out in the minutes of that meeting was agreed by the Schools Forum but as it was not quorate could not be formally approved at that meeting. It has therefore come to this meeting to be formally agreed or not as the case may be.

8.2
The Chair put the item to the vote which was unanimously agreed.

9.
Early Years Single Funding Formula Review
9.1
Mustafa Salih explained that due to lack of human resources in the Schools Finance Section and its recent restructure the LA had not been able to progress this review.

10 
SEND Funding in Mainstream Schools Review

10.1
Mustafa Salih explained that, as with the Early Years Review, due to lack of human resources in the Schools Finance Section and its recent restructure the LA had not been able to progress this review.

11

Date of Next Meetings 2015-16   


The Chair pointed out that the date for the next meeting i.e.24th March 2016 was the day before schools broke up for the Easter holidays, it was agreed to re-schedule the date to Thursday 17th March 2016.


The other dates, 26th May 2016 and the 7th July 2016 were noted 
There being no further business, the meeting closed.
Annex A
SCHOOLS FORUM ATTENDANCE SHEET 
21st January 2016
VOTING MEMBERS
	NAME
	CONSTITUENCY
	PRESENT

	Sarah Alexander
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Craig Voller
	Primary School Headteacher
	Apologies 

	Keith Fox
	Primary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Gregory Doey
	Primary School Headteacher
	Apologies

	Elaine Garlick 
	Primary School Governor
	Resigned 

	Omolayo Sokoya
	Primary School Governor
	Yes

	Rebecca Sherwood 
	Nursery School Headteacher
	Apologies

	Simon Eccles
	Special School Headteacher
	Yes

	Paulette Bertram

	Early Years – Private/Voluntary and Independent Settings
	Yes

	Steve Morrison
	Academy 
	Yes

	Mickey Kelly 
	Academy
	No

	Mike Antoniou
	Academy
	Yes

	Yomi Adewoye
	Pupil Referral Units
	Yes

	Sister Anne-Marie Niblock
	Secondary School Headteacher
	Yes

	Vacant
	FE SEN 
	

	Catherine May
	Diocese Board
	Yes

	Betty Joseph 
	Trade Unions
	Yes 


Senior Officers in Attendance
	
	

	
	

	Nina Dohel
	Yes

	Mustafa Salih
	Yes

	
	

	David Cross
	Clerk
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